[bookmark: _GoBack]Worship Commission Meeting November 17, 2014
Attendance: Fr. David Mowry, Maria Wilbert, Lisa Grisolia, Tom Kaiser, Mary Pat Vanderlaan, Jim Viola, Peg Cello, Tom Hanik, Mary Lou Rafferty, Steve Hillsman.
Faith Sharing: We read Psalm 23 – The Lord is my shepherd  and Matthew Chapter 25 – how the shepherd separates the sheep from the goats – for I was hungry and you gave me food, I was thirsty and you gave me drink……The sheep and goats were judged as to how they treated the Shepherd.
Minutes:  October minutes approved.
Parish Council:  Father David reported out.  There was discussion on the status and effectiveness of the commissions, how they are aligned with priorities, membership, etc.  Father Tom and Father David agree with Worship Commission’s foundation and direction.  The Council discussed how to be very intentional on what we do so that each commission has concrete tasks that align with the Year of Family.  Each Commission is to outline what objective to accomplish for the year; ways to incorporate the Year of the Family” into those objectives; and to identify gaps within commission that need to be addressed, refreshed, and where we can work with other Parishes.  In February, each commission will report out on the goals and updates on status of their activities.
There was a proposal at Council that at Offertory, children bring up food along with or in addition to the envelope offering.  This was sent to Worship Commission for our recommendation.  After significant discussion about the scope, how to launch it, who will collect the food, what about the schools, we recommended that it begin after Christmas.  Tom Kaiser will talk to Pam regarding getting a notice to the schools.  Jim agreed that the Ushers could collect the food and place it on the cart or table so that maintenance can deliver it to the Food Pantry.
Donut Sunday and Training for Liturgical Ministers: Lots of people attended and 3 people signed up for liturgical ministry roles.  This past month 3 Extraordinary Eucharistic Ministers and 5 Lectors were trained.  We recommend continuing to have commission members attend Donut Sunday to recruit.  The next trainings are in February.  Maria will send out information on schedule.  30 more 6th graders want to be Altar Servers!
Advent Planning:  Same as last year.  The candles will already be lit before Mass for Weeks 2-4.  Father David asked for our help to bring back “The Forgotten Season” of Advent.  The priests will preach on common themes:  Advent 2014 “The Lord is Coming”.  He asked that we do articles on the three comings:  End of time; into our daily lives through the Sacraments; and to us at Christmas – Baby Jesus.  Jim will do the first, Tom Kaiser the second and Mary Pat the third, and Mary Pat will ensure we meet our deadlines.



Solemnities and Feasts:  
Year of Mary:  Will come to a close with the Feast of Immaculate Conception Mass.  It went very well.
Special Feasts 
– Thanksgiving – Will be at 7:30 and the organizers of the Turkey Trot have promised that we will not have problems with the parking.  Maria will call volunteers to assist with the bread.  Maria has enough volunteers for Thanksgiving and there will be a signup on November 29/30 in Church and Chapel for Christmas, etc.  
- Feast of Immaculate Conception Mass is 7:00 PM.  There will be a Rosary recited starting at 6:45.  Peg, Tom, Mary Pat, Mary Lou and Jim agreed to lead a mystery.  Dave will put an article in bulletin and can send invitation to those who hosted the Blessed Mother statue in their homes.  The Mass will be in the Church.  The Priests will make announcements at Masses.  We will say the Hail Holy Queen at end of Rosary.  Maria will get 2 lectors and will need 4 Host and 2 Cup Ministers.
Year of Family:  Subgroup met and discussed several ideas to consider.  Spiritual adoption of unborn child; articles about what we are thankful for; articles about family life around the world – different cultures and traditions.  This could begin on the Feast of the Holy Family.  We talked more about the “thankful” concept and brainstormed articles that could be done – parish family; nuclear; church; extended; work; etc.  One article per month.  We also talked about creating opportunity for prayer and healing and how to support new families; how to be advocates for people in very difficult family situations.  We talked about that maybe in May we would focus on motherhood and June on fatherhood.  
Committee Reports:  We Celebrate Hymnals will be replacing the Red Gather hymnals.  Lisa is very grateful.  She is still evaluating how to use Voices as One.  Those people who donated funds in memoriam can pick up the hymnal with their card.
Miscellaneous:  Welcoming new Parishioners –Peg spoke to Joyce and there is not much going on this area and this is a function of Community Life.  There was a suggestion that one of our Year of Family themes focuses on our new Parishioners and have a special Mass where they can attend and be acknowledged.  Ecumenical Service – Anne Hohbein had asked for Worship Commission’s help with this as she is not getting much response from the other churches.  Father David asked to see Anne’s email.
Next WC meeting is December 15 at 7:00 PM and will be exclusively on Year of Family.  (Subcommittee YoF meeting is December 11 at 7:00.
  
